WACCRA Board Meeting 

March 12, 2021
Via Zoom

Attendees:  
Board: Nickie Askov, Rick Baugh, Orin Brustad, Carlos Caguiat, Cassandra Carothers, Monica Clement, Donna Kristaponis, Judy Love, Natalie Siegel

Officers and Committee Chairs: Allan Affleck, Task Force Chair, Jim Crim, Treasurer, Susan Dillon, Membership Chair

CCRC Coordinators:  Robert Pringle, Tom Sakata, Barry Witham

Guests: Ruth Werntz
President Donna Kristaponis called the meeting to order at 10 AM.
• Minutes:  The minutes from the February 12, 2021 meeting were approved by consent.
• Treasurer’s Report for February:  The report was approved by consent.  The new format was commended.
OLD BUSINESS:

• Membership Update: Susan Dillon reported that she does not have updated membership information.  Due to the drive for renewals and new members, Nicole is in crunch time and has fallen behind on data entry.  Jim Crim, however, reported that he had received almost enough checks to make budget commitments.  
• Website Enhancement:  Monica Clement reported that the comments and suggested revisions offered by Cassandra Carothers and Natalie Siegel were received.  Monica and Put Barber are in the process of incorporating them.  The revised website will be sent to board members for review with a one-week turnaround.  
• Initiating Commitment to CCRC Practices:  Donna reported on a joint effort at Horizon House that involved Donna, Allan Affleck, Deb Murphy (Leading Age WA), Kevin McFeely (Chair of Executive Directors of Leading Age), and the ED at Horizon House.  The presentation was intended for the Resident Council but available to all residents via Zoom, in-house TV, and YouTube. Cassandra expressed some disappointment that there weren’t questions and discussion afterwards.  Activities at Timber Ridge, Mirabella, and Emerald Heights were shared.  
• Update on Status of HB 1218 and SB 5010:  Donna reported that both bills may not make it to the floor for a vote this year due to the busy legislative agenda.  HB 1218 is now awaiting a hearing in the Senate committee.  It provides for adequate staff to take care of nursing home residents.  SB 5010 limits the use of credit scores to set insurance rates.  However, amendments have reduced the bill’s impact with the Insurance Commissioner on other side of the issue. As a result the bill may not move forward.  No problem is evident with Ombuds budget.
• Presidents’ Roundtable Update:  Rick reported on the March 5 Roundtable, being pleased that it was attended by some new members.  The agenda for the meeting was how the various CCRCs are moving towards more normal life as a result of vaccines.  Rick and Nickie are coordinating the group which is planning another meeting in June with the agenda of further comparing re-opening plans as well as a discussion of the use of contracted services.
• 3rd Edition to the Consumer Guide:  Rick reported that typos are being fixed while waiting for the anticipated signature of the Riverview ED in Spokane onto the Commitment to CCRC Practices.  Discussion concerned that the document could be important to prospective residents on waiting lists of CCRCs.  Since the current version is on the WACCRA website, it can easily be distributed.

• NaCCRA Document:  CCRCs from 2010 to 2019—A Missed Opportunity:  Donna reported on an attempted discussion with Leading Age’s Cabinet in charge of CCRCs (Kevin McFeely).  He seemed to think that that CCRC Execs are too busy to address the issue at present.  
• E and O Insurance Update:  Jim reported that WACCRA’s insurance coverage had been reduced from $3M to $1M which provides adequate insurance at considerable savings.  This reduction was approved last month.

NEW BUSINESS

• Sending News-Mail to Former Members:  Since prior board action had authorized continuing to send the WACCRA news-mail to former members, the issue was re-considered today.  After considerable discussion the board voted in favor of continuing non-renewing members for only one year.  After one year those who do not renew their WACCRA membership will be removed from the list of recipients of the news-mail.  At that time the former members will be notified by the local coordinator that they will no longer receive the news-mail unless they renew their memberships.
• Emerald Heights and Emerald Communities:  Carlos Caguiat, Jim Crim, and Barry Witham gave detailed reports about the situation at Emerald Heights.  Although the Commitment to CCRC Practices was signed on February 14, 2020, recent actions by the Emerald Communities Board has violated the principle of residents’ input into decision-making before an action that affects residents’ health, well-being, and financial status is undertaken.  Residents have appealed the action of the Board of Directors to the Resident Council as required by the Commitment to CCRC Practices.  Although the Resident Council has been informed of the situation, it has not taken action at this time.    No mediation by Leading Age and WACCRA has occurred.
• Items from the Board:  None.
The meeting was adjourned at 12:12. Next meeting is April 9, 10:00-12:00, by Zoom.
Respectfully submitted:  Nickie Askov, Secretary
